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E d i t o r i a l

Dear Colleagues!

The first issue for 2018 has been released. For 7 years since 
the Journal Archiv-EuroMedica has been published, it confirms 
its actuality and a growing interest to it as well the expansion of 
geography of the publications and the subject range.  

We appreciate the work of our authors and hope that the 
journal belongs to all of us. My priority as a publisher is to 
make the journal more efficient and useful. We offer our col-
leagues to participate at section Chronicle, which would record 
all important events that take place at organizations and coun-
tries, where our authors work and live as well as in the medical 
communities. This will enable our authors and advertisers to 
learn more about each other and to raise the actuality of the 
journal.  

The subject range of the Journal covers almost all fields of 
medical specialties. Additionally we conduct semiannual meet-
ings of the editorial team in various cities of Germany. Thus 
we regularly discuss the development policy of the journal and 
professional concerns of our colleagues. 

Such encounters promote professional and personal con-
tacts, which make our work more effective, give ways to new 
ideas, joint researches and new joint publications.  

We would like to express our special thanks to following 
colleagues: 

Professor Dr. med. Jörg Schulz, 
Paracelsus-Klinik (Berlin)
Professor Dr. med. Dmitry Domenyuk, 
Stavropol state medical university (Stavropol)
Professor Dr. med. Alexey Zhidovinov, 
Astrakhan State Medical University (Astrakhan)
Professor Dr. med. Vladimir Krestyashin, 
Russian National Research Medical University (Moscow)
Professor Dr. med. Galina Reva, 
Far Eastern Federal University (Vladivostok)
Professor Dr. med. Gayane Khachatryan, 
Yerevan State Medical University (Yerevan)

We are looking forward to your new articles and new 
ideas. Once again we express our gratitude to our authors and 
readers for their interest and wish them a lot of success in their 
professional activities and hope that our Journal influences it 
positively.

Georg Tyminski
Editor-in-Chief


